[image: image1.png]Pat Quinn, Governor

;]

ILLINOIS
HOUSING

DEVELOPMENT
AUTHORITY

401 N. Michigan Ave.
Chicago, IL 60611

312-836-5200 Main
312-836-5222 TDD

www.ihda.org





MANAGEMENT BULLETIN #341
DATE:   
 April 1, 2009
TO:         
 LAA and LTOS development staff, and other related persons

 working with the Rental Housing Support Program
FROM:   
April Lasker


    
Manager, Rental Housing Support Program

RE:         
2009 Income Limit and Maximum Rent Schedules
This Management Bulletin is being published to inform affected parties of the updated Maximum Rent and Income Limit Schedules, effective April 15, 2009.
Starting April 15, 2009, the new Income Limits and Maximum Rents schedules are to be used in place of the schedule published for 2008.  
These schedules are attached to the e-mail sent to contacts listed with Rental Housing Support Program staff and are also being posted on IHDA’s website in the RHS Program section entitled “Document Downloads”.
Changes to related documents: Updated versions of the Maximum Rents and Income Limit Schedules.
Reason for change:  To update the schedules based on the annual income figures published by HUD, which are used to derive the amounts for the schedules.
Detail of change:  Each year HUD publishes new income figures.  IHDA utilizes these figures to derive the Maximum Rents and the Income Limits for the Rental Housing Support Program.  New schedules were created based on the figures released in early 2009 and are effective as of April 15, 2009.  Preparers certifying income for potential and current tenants must use the new schedule.
If you have any questions, please contact your contact with the Rental Housing Support Program.

